
From the Principal Tena koutou katoa 

Dates to Remember
Monday 20 March 

Pounamu Year 10 Camp

Wednesday 22 March 
Kahurangi Year 10 Camp

NCEA for the Whanau Evening

Monday 27 March 
Manutaki Year 10 Camp

www.rosehillcollege.school.nz  17 March 2017      Issue No.  7

Light it Orange
On Wednesday 15th, the Year 13 group dressed 
up for an event 'Light it Orange' which raises a 
voice against Family Violence. The other year 
levels got involved by taking photos in the picture 
frame. 

Kapa Haka performed with energy and commitment at Polyfest this morning. It was 
great to see the pride our students had in their performance, which was very well 
received by the audience. It can be watched on Māori Television. Congratulations to 
all involved.

Our Year 10 Camps begin next week. This is a highlight of the year for students and I thank all the staff 
who have been preparing for the camps and those who will be going to Waharau. While Waharau 
Regional Park was affected by the recent heavy rains, the camp itself is unaffected and the activities 
have been arranged to avoid any areas of damage in the park.

Sue Blakely, Principal

PROGRESS REPORTS AND 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT 

MEETINGS
At the end of this term you will receive 
a progress report with grades from all 
subject teachers for Attitude, Punctuality, 
Equipment, Homework and Quality of Work 
to date.

Wednesday 12 April, 1.25 - 6.00p.m.
Families of Yr11 and Yr12 students will be 
invited to meet with Tutor Group Teachers 
to discuss:

1.	 Progress towards gaining 15+ credits 
per subject.

2.	 The student’s goals and aims this year.
3.	 How his/her achievement is tracking - 

green, orange or red.

LEARN MORE ABOUT NCEA 
We will be holding our first NCEA for the Whanau Evening on Wednesday next week. Parents and 
Families are invited to take part in this evening. A workshop will run which aims to better equip you 
to support your child to achieve success. See page 3 for further information.

WHEN: 22 March 2017
TIME: 6:30pm

WHERE: Rosehill College Hall

Together we create an 
environment for 

personal excellence

https://www.maoritelevision.com/haka/home-haka


Bronze Award Recipients

Each week, every Year 9 and 10 student is gauged against our school 
values by the teachers of English, Maths, Science, Social Studies and PE. 
Students who achieve the maximum possible marks for five weeks gain 
a Bronze Award. By gaining another five weeks of maximum values, 
students move from Bronze to Silver and so on.

The Manaakitanga awards indicate that these students are being 
consistently Respectful, Responsible and Caring - or in other words are 
showing Manaakitanga.

Park safely and keep our kids safe 
This year our school is participating in Auckland Transport’s ‘Safety at 
the School Gate’ programme. Drivers who stop in the wrong place to 
drop off passengers put the safety of children at risk. Parking officers 
will be on patrol outside the school this year and will be issuing tickets 
to drivers who park illegally.

The agreed approach is ‘zero tolerance’ – There will be no warnings 
issued, you will receive a ticket if you are double parked, parked on 
yellow lines, or over someone’s driveway – or for any other vehicle 
safety offence. 

Please park legally to keep our children safe and to avoid being ticketed.

Flynn Adams
Sophie Aitkenhead
William Amer
Georgie Bell
Drew Bishop
Paris Boyce-Bacon
Tyler Bradley
Nathan Brooker
Pippa Broughton
Aaliyah Brown
Caitlin Brown
Kieran Buchanan
Ariana Cave
Ethan Chamberlain
Haylen Chase
Jessica Cleland
Sheila Cloete
Mitchell Corliss
Jamieson Davis
Marissa Devi
Kaylem Devon
Shae Farry
Matt Goodison
Kaitlin Gower
Te Manawanui Harrison-Manihera
Arwen Harrison
Nathan Hendrix
Kayla Honan
Hayley Howe
Imogen Hughes
Josh Hutton
Andrew Isidore
Zoë Jonson
Jessica Kats
Richard Kennerley
Tyra Leitupo
William Little
Kate Logan
Teina Lowe
Melissa Main
Shannon Malcolm
Blake Mansell
Dayna Matangi
Madisen Matekeua Fiu-Loimata

ICAS English Exam 
The ICAS English exam is coming up again this year. Payment of 
$9.50 can be made to the Cashier. Payment is due by March 27. 
Please note the test is not until August 1.

Paris McCormick
Jade Michael
Riley Mitchell
Matthew Moore
Francesca Moverley
Roshan Naidu
Isabel Nair
Joel Nix
Celeste Nyatsanza
Dylan O'Neill
Paige O'Reilly
Nola Panapa
Jordan Paterson
Abigail Peacock
Dylan Perry
Oceanna Pritchard-Taylor
Holly Pryor
Harper Rees
Ayva Renzenbrink
Ocean-Leigh Reremoana
Taryn Richmond
Caleb Rosvall
Mannu Sachdev
Brooke Samuels
Kritika Selach
Katie Shadbolt
Rhodes Sikireta
Jakob Silcock
So-Hui Sim
Darshan Singh
Manjinder Singh
Monika Tagicakibau
Ethan Tahana
Jordane Thompson
Shayla Turner
Desmond Twe
Anita Vongkhamdy
Rangi Waenga
Danielle Wairoa
Matthew Walker
Sharon Wessels
Madeleine Wilson
Selina Wong

PEOPLE’S CHOICE AWARDS AT ASB 
POLYFEST 2017

Family, friends and fans can vote for their favourite kapa haka group  
competing at ASB Polyfest 2017 thanks to the MĀORI TELEVISION 
PEOPLE’S CHOICE AWARDS.

As the official broadcaster of the largest Māori and Pacific festival in 
the world, Māori Television is showcasing Auckland’s secondary school 
performances on Te Whare Wānanga o Awanuiārangi Māori Stage. 

Hot off the success of the 2016 People’s Choice Awards, Māori 
Television is again offering a $750 cash prize to the haka group – one 
from each of the three divisions – with the highest number of votes. 
Voting opened Wednesday 15 March and closes on Tuesday 21 March 
at 9am. All votes are to be entered via the Māori Television website: 
www.maoritelevision.com

Every school’s performance will also feature in their own half-hour 
show – presented by HAHANA host Sonny Ngatai – premiering on Māori 
Television on Tuesday 6 June at 5.30pm and on Te Reo on Monday 26 
June at 7.30pm. Both series will be available to view On Demand on the 
website: www.maoritelevision.com





Swimming Sports 3rd March
Individual Champions 

Senior Boys
1st Samuel Hart- Atawhai
2nd Sabin Ji- Taikura
3rd Sam Bensemann- Pounamu 

Senior Girls
1st Bethan Montgomery- Rangatahi
2nd Syan Purcell- Atawhai
3rd Taalia Joosten- Rangatahi 

Intermediate Boys
1st Ben Masters- Rangatahi 
2nd Cody Shaw- Manutaki
3rd Kevin Wang- Kahurangi
Ben Masters breaking two new school records 
Breaststroke 	 48.60 B.Henry 2001 
	 46.78 Ben Masters 2017
Medley 	 1:33:60 J.Asplin 2012
	 1:33:00 Ben Masters 2017

Intermediate Girls
1st Caitlin Lucie-Smith- Pounamu
2nd Zöe Shuker- Pounamu
3rd Kiana Lawson - Taikura

Junior Boys
1st Cooper Hart- Manutaki
2nd Quinn Lawton- Taikura
3rd Josh Hutton- Rangatahi 

Junior Girls
1st Arwen Harrison- Atawhai
2nd Paige Wihongi- Pounamu
3rd Brooklyn Keown-Wohnsiedler- Manutaki

Volleyball
Congratulations to our Senior Boys and Girls volleyball teams who went 
to compete in the Auckland Championships last week from Thursday 
to Saturday. With close points for each set our boys did extremely well. 
Despite having to default one game, the boys were still high spirited 
that they were able to compete in their division. 

Rosehill girls did well winning two out of five games. It was a close 
competition against the other schools however the girls were extremely 
satisfied that they won against Diocesan School who beat our girls in 
last year’s competition. 

Gymnastics
Caitlin Todd (Year 12) made a confident Senior International 
debut representing New Zealand at the 
gymnastics Individual Apparatus World Cup 
in Melbourne last month.  Caitlin qualified 
through to the vault finals in fourth place 
behind the Chinese and Australian gymnasts.  
In the finals, she competed a new, more 
difficult, vault for the first time and improved 
her score from qualifications.  She finished 
with the fifth highest score and only 0.3 
off the bronze medal.  This was Caitlin’s 
first experience of competing in front of TV 
cameras, with the finals broadcast live on Fox 

Sport (no pressure!).  Caitlin is now 
back in the gym training for her 
next competition, the Australian 
National Championships in late 
May.

Waterpolo
The Rosehill girl’s water polo team had a tuough 
introduction to the one day tournament at Sacred 
Heart College over the weekend.  The girls went 
down 12-1 in their first game to a very good Western 
Springs team that was full of experienced players. 
Kate Logan scored the only goal for Rosehill.  It was 
her first time playing for 4 girls in our team.

The second game of the day against a good 
Dio side, was a lot like the first.  Chloe Rickit 
scored 2 goals in a 9-2 loss.  

In our third game we played St Marys 
College.  This was a close encounter with 
our 3 experienced players Jessica Ingram, 
Chloe Rickit and Kate Logan, (whom had all 
played well throughout the tournament) 
controlling the game from the outset and 
all scoring goals.  The other team members 
were getting a better understanding of the 
game at this level and began to do well on 
defence.  We came away with a 7 -3 win. 

The new players, and those whom hadn’t played for a while, improved 
with every game which is great and all are looking forward to the next 
game on 8 April.

Horse of the Year 
We are very proud of Emily Hastings’ (10RHE) success at the Horse of 
the Year Show 2017. Up against approximately 25 other ponies, Emily 
handled the stress levels very well in a very competitive class achieving 
her goal of getting a placing in the Pony Level 1 title. Emily had the same 
score as the runner up but on count back, with less than 1% difference, 
she finished 3rd overall. 

Emily also competed in the Welsh Partbred Open Ridden gaining another 
3rd placing. 

With one more big competition left in the season we wish Emily the best 
of luck!


